
Dear parents and carers, 

I canΩt believe that we are heading into the final week of 
the Summer term and what a week it has been! Last 
week the year 5 and 6 children had a fantastic time on 
our week-long residential to Cefn Lea, more information 
and pictures to follow. This week we have been busy 
with sports day, our PTFA Summer disco, children 
meeting their new class and class teacher and all children 
singing their hearts out during the little and big sing at 
the Spa in Bridlington. 

We have also had the results from our Y6 SATΩs, which 
has been shared with the children, and IΩve included the 
information below so parents can see our comparative 
data versus all school nationally. One of our key focuses 
following on from our OFSTED report is reading, the 
work we have started across the school still needs time 
to embed, and we will be introducing some new initia-
tives in the next academic year. Reading is one of the key 
priorities of our latest School Development Plan. 

 

 

Final Friday  - Friday 19th July 2019 

The final Friday for this half term will be a non-uniform 
day with children asked to come in clothes that they can 
get a little bit mucky – donΩt send children in their best 
party outfit as they will be quite active and running 
around. As Friday is the final day of school and it is Mrs 
OwenΩs and Mrs PlumptonΩs final day we are opening up 
the school from 2.30pm, so parents have the opportunity 
to catch either of the adults above and say there thanks 
and goodbyes. I can imagine that it will be quite an emo-
tional day for several children. Children will be having a 
relaxed afternoon enjoying a άbig surpriseέΣ and then 
parents will be able to take them home from 3.00pm as 
long as they sign out with the class teacher. 
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Big Sing – Little Sing 

On Tuesday 9th July children from across the school 
had a fantastic day out at the Bridlington Spa joining 
other schools from across the East Riding singing a 
range of songs. All of the children were buzzing when 
they returned to school, and it has been great to hear 
the school full of the sounds of children singing over 
the last couple of weeks. 
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This week our Christian value wasΧΦΦ Friendship  



Sports day 

Congratulations to all of the children from all of the 
different houses across the school who represented 
themselves and their teams so well during sports day. 
The weather was kind to us and it was great to see so 
many close-run races and children proudly and enthusi-
astically competing for their houses. Special mention 
must go to all of the Yellow Team who after a very close 
run day were the schoolΩs sports day champions for 2019 
– Go Team Yellow. One final mention –thanks to all of 
the staff for being such good sports during the hula 
hooping and well done Mrs Aconley – a very impressive 
display.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Driffield Show – Wednesday 17th July 

If you and your children are attending Driffield Show, you 
should have returned the reply slip below. If you have 
not can you, please return it with some urgency or your 
childΩs absence on that day will be registered as unau-
thorised. While you are at the show, please find the time 
to have a look at all of the work from children across the 
school in the various marquees. LetΩs hope the weather 
stays good. 

ChildΩs Name: 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

I am requesting an authorised absence for my child on 
17th July 2019 to attend the Driffield show.  All Day / 
Morning Only / Afternoon Only    (Please delete) 

I understand that any absence will affect my ChildΩs over-
all absence rate for 2018-2019 

 

Signature: ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ
Date: ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 

 

(Please return to school as soon as possible, but no later 
than Monday 15th July) 
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Well done to our VIP award winners for this week, all 
of them have been chosen because they are good 
friends .The children enjoyed receiving their certifi-
cates, arm bands  and  having a VIP lunch.  
 
PTFA meeting Monday 15th July 2019 

Members of the PTFA will be meeting in the computer 
suite on Monday 15th July 2019 at 3.00pm; the PTFA is 
concerned that the number of members is very low 
and this makes it difficult to organise and plan for all of 
the events that they support throughout the year. It 
would be a travesty if the PTFA were not able to sup-
port the school – come on parents Kilham PTFA needs 
you! If you can support please contact the group 
through their Facebook page or preferably come along 
to the meeting on Monday. If extra helpers cannot be 
found activities like the summer disco may be lost 
from the Kilham School Calendar. 

 
Summer School Disco 

Thanks to all of the members of the PTFA who helped 
organise and run the summer disco, they raised £38.00 
but more importantly a considerable number of chil-

dren and staff across the school had a great time danc-
ing the night away and collecting glow sticks. 

 
End of Year Reports  - Thursday 18th July 2019 

The end of year reports will be going home with chil-
dren on Thursday 18th July after the leaverΩs service. 



East Riding Library Service – Space Chase – Summer 
Reading Challenge 

Children across the school are encouraged to take up the 
Summer Reading Challenge. 

The Summer Reading Challenge encourages children 
aged 4 to 11 to read six library books during the long 
summer holiday. 

Children's reading can 'dip' during the summer holidays if 
they don't have regular access to books and encourage-
ment to read for pleasure. The annual Summer Reading 
Challenge helps get three-quarters of a million children 
into libraries each year to keep up their reading skills and 
confidence. The Challenge celebrates its 20th anniver-
sary this year. 

For more information for the link below. 

https://readingagency.org.uk/children/quick -guides/

summer -reading -challenge/  

To register your child at Driffield library, please follow 
the link below. 

https://www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk/whats -

on/?entry=summer_reading_challenge_driffield  

 

YƛƭƘŀƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ς {ǳƳƳŜǊ ¢ŜǊƳ 

Wednesday 17th July—Driffield Show—same organisa-
tion as previous years—letter out in July. 

Thursday 18th July – Year 6 leavers service – Church 

Friday 19th July – Break up for summer holidays. 

Training Day—Monday 2nd September 2019 

Children are back to school on Tuesday 3rd September 

2019 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mr R Palmer 

 
Year 6 – Leavers Service 

All families are welcome to attend our Year 6 leavers 
Service which will take place on Thursday 18th July at 
2.00pm at the All Saints Church in Kilham. We will be 
saying a final goodbye to our fantastic year 6 cohort 
and wishing them well on their journey to secondary 
school. Children will be presented with a Bible as a 
leaving gift and will spend some time talking about 
their memories of school and Cefn Lea. 

During the leaver's service, Mrs Ewbank will be work-
ing with her guitar group for the final time before 
hanging up her guitar and spending more time with 
grandchildren and time in her garden. All guitar play-
ers (from beginners to year 6) will be playing in church, 
and family and friends are welcome to come along and 
hear them play. 

After the service is over, all children will return to 
school and be dismissed from there with their end of 
year reports; please check bags that night. 

KS2 SATΩs comparative Data. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://readingagency.org.uk/children/news/summer-reading-challenge-20th-anniversary.html
https://readingagency.org.uk/children/news/summer-reading-challenge-20th-anniversary.html
https://readingagency.org.uk/children/quick-guides/summer-reading-challenge/
https://readingagency.org.uk/children/quick-guides/summer-reading-challenge/
https://www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk/whats-on/?entry=summer_reading_challenge_driffield
https://www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk/whats-on/?entry=summer_reading_challenge_driffield
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Some of our happy memories from Cefn Lea are: when-

ever you said you felt ill on the bus Mr Palmer would 

come and drench you in water, the boys beating the girls 

in rafting and everybody climbing Glog Mountain and 

eating lots of Haribos. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More pictures and videos are on the school website. I 

will be adding new materials over the summer holidays. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


